KINDERGARTEN NEWSLETTER
MRS. FRIAR
9-20-19

Word of the Week:  flexibility
Needs/News: Tuesday, September 24th – field trip to the fire station.  Please make sure your child wears a red shirt that day.  We will have red HLA field trip shirts on sale at some point this year. Until then, a red shirt from home is required for field trips.
Wednesday, September 25th is taking your dad to school.  This includes a grandfather, uncle, mentor, or a mom.  Come with your child that morning!
Thursday, September 26th is a required Parent night, to discuss Reading and Writing, from 6-7pm.  
Friday, October 4th is UF Homecoming no school 
Recap of the Week: We started our reading series this week and were talking about families.  Continued to review letters and sounds.  I introduced a “noun” to the students. During our math, we finished our first unit on numbers 0-5 and had our first test on Friday.  We continued talking about apples during Science.
P.E. 
The students are learning a game called “Across the Desert”.  The game focuses on traveling in open space while using different motor skills.


Art 
Students are learning about oil pastels - seascapes
Gardening
We have been learning about how to take care of plants. Soon we will be planting Seminole Pumpkins.  Please sign up on Sign Up Genius for helping with Gardening on Fridays!  Thank you.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Upcoming: We are looking forward to our field trip to the fire station.  Thank you for everyone returning permission slips and money.  Remember to have your child wear a red shirt on Tuesday! We will continue to talk about our letters and sounds, practice writing our first names, writing our numbers and recognizing numbers.  Ask your child if he/she can tell you anything about the 10’s and 1’s columns? What is a noun? (person, place, thing)

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.
Mrs. Friar 
kfriar@hlacharter.com
